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HEAD COUNSELLOR IN
~ DANCE RECITALS

. Of course, we have heard all winter that
" Marge Littell was doing wonderful work
~ with the Miriam Winslow Group but the
month of April seems to have been her big
month for you cannot take up a Boston
* paper without seeing her name. The Fine
- Arts Theatre has had a series of four very
special Saturday morning programs and
ne of them was devoted to the Miriam
Winslow Group. Perhaps it is just as well
you could not all go for if you had every-
one would have wanted to be in the Danc-
ing Unit this summer. The whole program
~ was very beautiful and most intriguing
with gorgeous costumes and beautiful light-
ing effects making it even more so. How-
* ever, we were particularly proud of Marge's
ndividual work. Whether dancing the Sar-
abande or Chopin'’s beautiful Posthumous
- Valse, impersonating The Chase by Dohn-
" anyi, Greek Rhythms by Chaminade, or
 the colorful Stick Nautch by Strickland,
the same fine quality of feeling and under-
standing pervaded all her numbers and one

School of Dancing presented *The Review
of the Dance.” We hope you were all able
to go for if it was anywhere near as lovely
as the Fine Arts program we are sure you
would not want to miss it.

CAMP TRIO PLAYS AT
NEW YORK TEA

~ No one who was at the New York Tea

needs to be told how much we enjoyed the
. very fine program given by the members of
~ the Trio— Mr. Edgar Williams, violinist,
Miss Jean Schneider, "cellist, and Miss Marie
Powers, pianist, of the David Mannes Mu-
ic School of New York—who will be with
. us at camp this summer, and we all want to
_express our appreciation of the very great
leasure they gave us. Mr. Williams opened
is program with the Schubert “Marche
ilitaire™ followed by the Debussy “‘Ro-
- mance,” and the “March of the Tin Sol-
* diers” of Pierne, which he smilingly re-
marked “was dedicated to Little Wohelo.”
b We had hoped to have Massenet’s **Air de
- Ballet” and the Tschaikowsky ‘‘Andante
- Cantabile,” but a New York Reunion has
o fulfill many needs, such as moving pic-
ures, camp songs, ice-cream, and much
. chat, and people live in suburbs, and there
;are trains to catch, so it was necessary to
postpone the rest until summer. However,
we hope you will all be able to come up
for at least one evening of music, for can
ou imagine anything more appealing than
e Andante Cantabile being heard across
the water on one of those still evenings at
camp?
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South Casco, Maine.

ALUMNAE NEWS

Edith Ackley has been giving marionette
shows advertising Blizabeth Arden prod-
ucts.

Katharine Alden (Spooks) will keep her
workshop open in Plymouth this summer.

Hope Allen broadcast over station W A
A B on Thursday, May 3, on the value of
physical education.

Moira Archbold is studying violin with
Josef Kaspar in Washington.

Lucy Barnard (Mrs. Ellis O. Briggs) is
in Havana, Cuba, where her husband is
connected with the American Embassy.

Mary Louise Bartlett was a maid at the
Wellesley Junior Prom. The job of maid is
reserved for the most charming freshman
in the college.

Jean Berwald has moved from Cleveland
Heights to 19800 Marchmont Road, Shaker
Heights, Ohio.

Katharine Bingham (Mrs. H. P. Lever-
ich) has a daughter, Nancy, born in Berlin,
Germany, during April. Mr. Leverich is
connected with the American Embassy in
Berlin.

Marion Blumer is back in Syracuse this
year. She is on the staff of the News Sheet
of the Syracuse Junior League.

Betty Brown, of Chicago, was married
last fall to Collen E. Whitman, Jr. The
Whitmans live at 333 East 43rd St., New
York City. :

Claire Childs (Mrs. Paul McBride) of
the Chicago Junior League, won the blue
ribbon for Needlepoint in the Crafts Group
of the Regional Junior League Arts Exhi-
bition, for Region VII.

Frances Cooper is on the staff of the
News Sheet published by the Junior League
of Syracuse.

Bedelia Croly (Mrs. Charles B. Falls)
sent us a most attractive picture of her
daughter, Bedelia Jane, aged thirtcen, paint-
ed by Mr. Falls. Bedelia Jane is a boarder
at Friends’ Academy, Long Valley, L. I,
N. Y.

(Continued page 2, col. 2)

CAMP TIMANOUS
NEWS OF THE BOYS

Timanous was a rather small camp last
summer but this year the enrollment is
going to be more than doubled. Recently
the following new boys have entered: Rob-
ert Wharey of Larchmont, New York,
(Bob’s mother is a former Wohelo girl,
Helen Walworth); Haskell Schell of Cam-
bridge, Massachusetts, (Haskell's sister is
to be in Sebago Wohelo); Charles Whitte-
more of New Canaan, Connecticut, Robert
Bensen, also of New.Canaan, Nathan P.
Oakes of Providence, Jimmie Godwin of
Winchester, Robert Jaynes of West New-
ton, and Norman McGay of Lowell.

The Skipper and Lee are bringing the
youngest camper in the history of Tim-
anous. Richard Fowler Boyden will be ten
months old when camp opens. He is bid-
ding fair to break the record of continual
activity set by Johnny Stoddard last sum-
mer. Richard now tips the scales at 191
pounds and with the camp food and pro-
gram he is expected to break 25 pounds
before the summer is over. The Skipper
is training him to be a star pitcher on the
Timanous ball team.

Albert (Bennie) Bensen is to be one of
the new Junior Counsellors. Bennie is one
of the Skipper’s star soccer players at Deer-
field and during the winter plays basket-
ball and in the spring, tennis. Among his

(Continued page 3, col. 2)

JEAN HENLEY TO HEAD
ARTS AND CRAFTS

The camps have been most fortunate in
being able to secure Jean Henley as Head
Counsellor of the Arts and Crafts Unit.
Jean is not only a sculptor of note but she
is herself an old camp girl. It is unusual to
find a woman with her all-around ability.
While at camp she was not only the out-
standing girl in the field of art but she won
the highest honors in water sports and land
activities.

Jean’s art career started at an early age.
At ten, while at the Francis W. Parker
School in Chicago, she did a ‘“Man coming
out of the earth™ after the fashion of Ro-
din, whose works she had just seen on
exhibition. This early figure received con-
siderable attention and definitely marked
her as a budding sculptor. At Vassar Jean
majored in Art and Dr. MacCracken gave
her a special room to use as a studio. After
Vassar she went abroad where she studied
the technique of sculpture in Zurich, Swit-
zerland, in the Atelier of Alphons Magg.
Following Zurich she went to Paris and
studied under Despiau for three years.
Last fall Jean came back to America to
make a portrait of her beloved Principal
of the Francis W. Parker School, Miss
Flora J. Cooke. Jean’s work is now on ex-
hibition at the Chicago Art Institute.

Jean personally claims that her four years
at camp had a great influence on her work
and that she is overjoyed with the oppor-
tunity of returning and starting in where
she left off a number of years ago.

Besides being Head Counsellor Jean is
going to teach pottery, and sketching and
she will co-ordinate the Art work to make
a well balanced summer. She is particularly
interested in correlating her work with the
natural beauty of the surroundings. Jean
is a natural lover of camp life and the girls
under her supervision will have a rare op-
portunity to catch her contagious enthusi-
asm for her work.

Bert Hoellrich will again have charge of
the jewelry and she has been making plans
all winter for the summer projects. With
this specialized group more time will be
available and she is planning to let the girls
try far more pretentious work. The new
shop underneath the old craft house will be
more convenient for the jewelers. They
can stop in at all times during the day to
do a little filing, sawing, or polishing.

Ollie Faust is going to take over the
weaving. Last summer she assisted Dottie
in the work. Bert, as all the old girls will
know, is an expert weaver, and will be in
the same building to help out when needed.

The two Junior Counsellors in this group
are Jane Hamilton and Louise Bancker.
They will probably assist in different parts
of the program but they will have the op-
portunity of specializing if they care to.

DOTTIE LEBUTT
RETURNING

Dottie LeButt has been planning a trip
to Europe for the past few years but it
just doesn’t seem to go through. Each year
when the plans seem to be complete she
gets homesick for camp and decides to re-
turn. She has again given up her summer
European plans and is returning to camp
as Head Counsellor of the Music Unit.




REUNION TEAS

THE NEW YORK REUNION

The New York Reunion, held at the
National Arts Club on March 24th, was
the largest gathering of campers, ex-camp-
ers, parents and friends which we have had
in years. There were about a hundred and
fifty people present—first, second and third
generation campers, ranging from the sum-
mer of 1907 through the summer of 1933.
Frances Gulick and Louise Gulick Robin-
son laid claim to having been the first of
those present to go to camp, while Louise's
two children (third generation campers)
started camping in 1919 and 1921. Helen
Walworth Wharey and Mary Garside
Wright remembered Sebago Wohelo of the
summer of 1913 and both of them brought
campers for 1934—Bill Wharey, who is
entered for Timanous; and Priscilla Wright,
a_Little Woheloite-to-be. Edythe Smith
Hall and Myla Raycroft Hahner remem-
bered 1914 at camp and Dottie Merrill
Gulick and Mary Mathews Thomas, 1916.
Then there were such moderns as Bobby
Baker Taylor, who dated back only to
1919; Jean Henley and Peyton Kirk, of
1924; Evelyn Stephens of 1926; Helen
Starrett, Jean Baldwin and Totty Hoyt of
1928; and Maija Grotell of 1929. And so
on up to last summer's campers, represent-
ed by Peggy Austin, Jean Baker, Louise
Bancker, the four Boydens, Hector Choin-
iere, Marie and Carol Christopher, Helen
Crossley, Edith Day, Margaret Dorkey,
Flit Findley, Joan Foster, Dottie and Hal-
sey Gulick, Cecil Hodgman, C. Merritt,
Ted Perrine, Gertrude Plaisted, May Rey-
nolds, Maryl Riter, Enid Robertson, Char-
lotte and June Robinson, Virginia Schick,
Peggy Scott, Libby Smith, Eleanore Strohm,
Adelaide and Patsy Townsend, Booboo and
Buddy Vondermuhll, Anne Wonders, Bet-
ty Wyckoff, and Don Waterman.

THE WASHINGTON TEA

Mother Merrill gave an awfully nice tea
for campers and ex-campers on the 27th of
March. Lafe and Stan Aldrich, Betty Wil-
liams, Dottie and Halsey Gulick were the
last summer’s campers who were there,
and Clara Hallard Fawcett and Moira Arch-
bold of the Alumnae. Katherine Ford, our
“after-camp™ camper, was also there.

THE “BOSTON TEA PARTY”

The “Boston Tea Party,” held at the
Women’s Republican Club, on April 6th,
was a coming-out party for the youngest
second generation camper—Mariella Boy-
den, aged four, and entered- for Tiny Wo-
helo. It was also quite a gathering of the
clan for Camp Timanous, for The Skipper
was there and Don Waterman as well as
Dick and Jack Ragle, Haskell Schell and
Robert Jaynes (both entered for this sum-
mer).

Of last summer's Woheloites, there were
Anne Slade, Bob, Beebe, Mul, Baba, and
Mariella Boyden, Hector Choiniere, Bar-
bara Marden, Jean McGay, Helen Jaynes,
Pat Parkhurst, Harriet Chandler, Nono
Bancroft, Jean Halladay, Jane Major, Janie
Holland, Sylvia Taylor, Bert Hoellrich,
Gertrude Plaisted, and Dottie and Halsey
Gulick.

Among the Alumnae there were Eileen
Chater, Mary Bingham, Mary Lois Paschal
Davis, and Katharine Alden. Mr. and
Mrs. Wallace Boyden of Newtonville, al-
though they were never campers, seemed
like alumni, being represented by two sons
who are campers, two daughters-in-law, and
four grandchildren.

THE PROVIDENCE TEA

The Providence Reunion was held on
April 7th at the Providence Plantations

Club. Of last summer’s campers there were
Betty Huestis, Bess and Hippo Reynolds,
Bob, Beebe and Mul Boyden, Halsey, Dot-
tie and Katherine Gulick, Gertrude Plaisted,
Helen Maxcy, Ann Slade, Alice Jackson,
and Nancy Jencks. Brand new campers
who were there were: Jane Cushman, Mary
Frances Lyon, Frances Green and Elisabeth
Considine. Of the Alumnae there were:
Hope Allen and Katherine Mitchell Salis-
bury with her daughter Janet whom we
hope to have with us this summer.

ALUMNAE NEWS (Continued)

Marion Eckhart (Mrs. J. R. D. Steven-
son, Jr.) has moved from Chicago to 956
Vernon Avenue, Winnetka, Ill.

Louisa Ford has returned from Europe,
and is at present at 325 East 55th St., New
York City.

Betty Fort has announced her engage-
ment to William B. Church, of Nantucket.
Mr. Church teaches at the Salisbury School.
They are to be married in June, and will
live at the school next year.

Elizabeth Gere (Mrs. Horace M. Byrnes)
has a son, born this month in Syracuse.

Marguerite Graham is at the Garrison
Forest School, in Garrison, Md.

Frances Gulick went up to the Migis
Lodge in South Casco on the first of April,
and has already opened it for fishing.

Ruth Kinnicutt (Mrs. Wm. R. Baker,
Jr.) and her husband took a West Indies
cruise during Easter vacaticn, and visited
Bermuda at the same time that Louise
Gulick Robinson and Sophie MacDonald
were there. They met by accident at the
Elbow Beach Hotel in Paget.

Eleanor (Laddie) Larned goes to the
Goodyear-Burlingame School in Syracuse,
and plans to go to Syracuse University in
the fall.

Elizabeth Lewis (Mrs. Jerome Howe
Searl) graduated from Smith College last
June. She returned to Honolulu, and in
July married Jerry Searl (Williams, 1932)
who is now studying law at Syracuse Uni-
versity. Their address is 612 Walnut Ave.,
Syracuse, N. Y.

Marion Lewis (Mrs. Oliver S. Picher)
is at Quarters 20-A, Langley Field, Vir-
ginia. Her husband is in the Army Air
Corps.

Katharine Lytton (Mme. Thaddeus Zaz-
ulinska) is in Warsaw, Poland, where her
husband has been transferred from the
Polish Legation in Washington.

Beatrice Marion (Mrs. E. B. Proudfit)
has moved from Short Hills, N. J., to Ship-
pan Point, Stamford, Conn.

Mary Martin (Mrs. Henry O. Robin-
son) is temporarily at 821 S. Coast Boule-
vard, La Jolla, California.

Madeline Masters (Mrs. Barton R. Geb-
hart) has moved from Chicago to 538
Meadow Road, Winnetka, Il1.

Lucia McBride's picture and that of her
mother were in the April issue of the Jun-
ior League Magazine, with a group of
mothers and daughters who are members
of the Cleveland Junior League.

Bobby McCurdy (Mrs. Paul J. Ander-
son) has moved from Ann Arbor to Cor-
doba 90, Mexico City, Mexico, where her
husband is studying Mexican law.

Julia Meyer is going to Boston for May
to study the technique of acting and direct-
ing under Mrs. Evans. This summer she
will be under her at the Gloucester School
of the Little Theatre. Jubby recently mod-
eled a fawn, about the size of a new baby,
creeping over a rock and stretching his
hands towards the water, for the Meyers’
rock garden.

Helen Boden Peters is living with her
parents at 70 South San Rafael Ave., Pas-

adena, California. She went to China and
Japan recently. E:
Polly Porteous is at Smith College, North-
ampion, Mass.
Erna Schulz, now Mrs. George Nebol-
sine, lives at 311 East 72nd Street, New
York City. In her dancing she still keeps
her maiden name. i
Virginia Smiley is at the Smiley Ranch
in Redlands, California; probably returning 2
to Great Barrington in July. 4
Bert Smith and his wife have moved

from Pittsburgh to 2804 East 130th Street, ‘

Cleveland, Ohio. - .
Caroline Stephens is a Junior in High
Scheol this year in Westfield. She is study 8
ing piano and has four pupils of her own,
She is also studying the clarinet. B
Helen Teagle (Mrs. Robert Morrison
Clements) lives at 2572 Kemper Road,
Cleveland, Ohio. Helen's picture was in
the April issue of the Junior League Mag-
azine, with that of her mother, both mem-
bers of the Cleveland League. ;
Edna (Teddy) Ten Eyck, went on a
cruise to Bermuda on March 23rd. b
Dorothy Turner (Mrs: Milton Hunter)
is teaching knitting twice a week in Pleasr
antville.

Dora and Janet White sailed on a three

weeks’ South American cruise on the eight-

eenth of March.

Beatrice Wose, of the Syracuse Junior
League, won the Blue Ribbon of the Oils
Class of the Fine Arts Group in the Re- S
gional Junior League Art Exhibition under
Region II. :

MISS MARJORIE HILL TO
HEAD TINY WOHELO

Miss Marjorie Hill of Milton Academy
Preparatory School is to be the head of
Tiny Wohelo this summer. She is a grad-
uate of the Wheelock School in Boston,
and for the past two years has had charge
of the pre-primary group at Milton, so that
she is unusually well qualified to take
charge of our youngest camp. Miss Frances
Browne, director of the Lower School at
Milton Academy and formerly head of the
Phebe Anna Thorne School of Bryn Mawr,
speaks of her work with the children at

the Academy in glowing terms, and we are

sure that Tiny Wohelo will flourish under
her care.

HALSEY ADDRESSES
CONVENTION

Halsey was called upon recently to give
an address before the New England Con-
vention of Camp Fire Girls' Guardians.
His subject was *“The Value of a Camping
Experience.” In the address; which was the
last on a program of-after-dinner speakers,
Halsey told a number of first-hand stories
of campers who had shown remarkable
benefits from their summer experiences.
“Campers learn how to live with others™
was ~ the subject of the first part of his ad-
dress and his stories illustrated the truth of
his statements. In the latter part of the ad-
dress he brought out the importance of camp
as-a training ground for leisure. “Many defi-
nite activities are started at camp which:
have a tremendous carry-over value into
later life. The girls and boys who learn
how to swim, ride, do craft work, enjoy
nature, will have the entire out-of-doors as
a playground for future use. Men and
women who missed the opportunity of
gaining some proficiency in the use of the
natural facilities when they were young
are crippled in their use for the rest of
their lives.”

Halsey took great pride in being intro-
duced as the son of the founders of this
nation-wide organization for girls.




SEBAGO WOHELO NEWS

Fanniebelle spent eight weeks in Florida
his winter. She drove down with two oth-
er girls, planning to spend three weeks, but
between the golfing and the swimming,
y just couldn’t leave.

" Mildred Boyden won highest honors in
 Upper School at Bedford-Rippowam.

Charlotte and June Robinson spent their
cation in Bermuda on bicycles.
Jane Hamilton wrote for Dottie LeButt’s
ord of “Boulder Hymn™ and “He Has
elded a Symbol,” but sent them speedily
k with the message that they made her
camp sick.

Dottie LeButt .is secretary of the Port-
land Music Teachers’ - Association.
" Mickey Ashby and Libby Smith play
inst each other as centers on their class
ms in basketball at the Girls' Academy
Albany. Libby is president of the Stud-
Council there. -
- Jean Baker's father had three things in
the April issue of Fortune—a portrait of
le Cotter Conway, a portrait of Oscar
perton Huffman, and a Map of the Fed-
Firmament under the New Deal. He
also been selected to design the 1935
d Cross Christmas Seal.

 Viola St. Lawrence has made the honor
oll at school, and is planning to enter Col-
Junior College in the fall.

Adelaide and Patsy Townsend spent a
eek end at Vassar visiting Nancy Town-
d. They went to the Floradora Sextette
Lin the afternoon and saw Happy Hilts
 there.
" Anne Wonders played in the school or-
estra for a performance of H. M. S. Pin-
gre, and Barbara Pfeiffer sang in the
horus. Mul Boyden visited Wondie for
week end of the rehearsal and also for
week end of the performance.

- Gertrude went up to Boston to see

Marge dance at the Fine Arts Theatre
hile ago, and saw Popsy Lund and her

other there.

Totty Hoyt, who was at camp from 1928
ough 1931, is returning this summer to

oin the Riding Unit. .

~ Rice Barrett's registration finally found

ts way to Providence. It got lost in the

nail for awhile.

New registrations for Sebago Wohelo
re: Esther W. Schell, of Cambridge, for
he Dancing Unit; Ann McIntosh, Danc-
ng; Reba White, Riding; Adelaide Town-
end, Riding; and Barbara Marden, Music.

CHANGES IN UNIFORM

Many parents have complained about

extra cost for camp clothing. For this
d for other reasons the camp has finally
hanged a few of the items in order to
ake them more useful during the out-of-
‘camp season. Instead of middies the girls
e going to wear very attractive polo shirts
" which tuck ‘inside. of the bloomers. The
~ girls are still required to bring one pair of
* serge bloomers and in addition three pairs
f inexpensive, small cotton bloomers. All
‘the girls are urged to secure the new hat
‘which is very attractive and has a flaring
rim which will be useful on sunny days
~and at the ocean. It is made of a peasant
blue cloth to match the polo shirts.

- The camps have tried to keep the uni-
orms down to the minimum number of
ticles and this year it is even smaller as
e ties have been eliminated.

‘The cutfit blanks, which are now ready
for distribution, give a complete list of
verything the girls. are required to bring
~ to camp.

CAMP TIMANOUS (Continued)

many accomplishments he plays the clari-
net.

Larry Whittemore, another Junior Coun-
sellor, is a friend of Bennie's. He goes to
South Kent School where he is active on
the school paper. He is a talented pianist
so Skipper can devote his entire time to the
Ukulele this summer.

John Suitor, ancther Timanous Counsel-
lor, was a star half-back on the Deerfield
Soccer Team last fall, the best team in the
history of the school. He is the mainstay
of the Deerfield Track Team in the hurdle
events. John will be one of the most ver-
satile musicians in the history of the camp.
In the Deerfield band he plays one of the
horns but besides this he is an expert on
the clarinet, saxophone, and the piano ac-
cordian.

With this addition of musical talent all
boys are urged to bring musical instru-
ments. Timanous is to have a real or-
chestra this summer.

After a lapse of a year Bob Walker is
returning, also as a Junior Counsellor. Bob
writes that he missed camp last summer
and is looking forward to seeing Don and
meeting George Gaston. Bob was a boy in
camp under George’s brother Sawnie. He
is at Taft this year.

The Skipper is coaching baseball this
spring and his team has won its first two
games. It looks like the best team in years.
Eight more games are on the schedule.

Bill McBee went fishing with his family
the other day and was the first one to catch
a fish. Good for Bill! How about showing
some of that skill at Timanous?

Halsey has been experimenting with a
small electrically driven boat. He secured
the pattern and has completed a model
which he will present to camp. It runs by
itself for five or six hours on two flashlight
batteries. Patterns will be available for
any boys who wish to make duplicates this
summer.

Dave (The Caretaker) writes that the A

wood has all been cut and the ice has been
put in for the summer. He had some diffi-
culty with the ice as Panther Pond froze to
an unprecedented thickness this winter
which made cutting almost impossible. Dave
is now getting the boats and cabins in shape
and everything will be in readiness long
before camp opens.

A letter from Gus Van Cortlandt says
he is returning this summer. He also says
that a friend of his, Peter Roberts, may
come too. Gus, you know, is in the school
where Bob Boyden is Headmaster. Don
Waterman is one of his teachers.

Arthur Allen writes that he has been
down to Bermuda. Guess he is the only
Timanous boy to spend his vacation so far
away from home. Arthur is returning this
summer.

Don Waterman has been seen all along
the Atlantic Coast from Boston, Massa-
chusetts, to New York. He attended all
the camp teas and was really the mainstay
from Timanous at these gatherings. If
there weren't many boys at the teas Don
made up for it by his size. Don has been
offered a number of interesting jobs for the
summer but he turned them all down to
return to Timanous. Hurray for Don!

Jack and Dick Ragle were at the Bos-
ton tea and it was great to see them. Of
course, they are returning this summer.
Jack has just received his Sharp-Shooter
medal which he won last summer but for
some reason or other the records were de-
layed. However, I imagine the medal is
just as welcome now as it would have been
last fall. Jack has been busy this spring
catching on his baseball team. They have
won all their games so far, one by 6 to 4,

and one 35 to 3. He played end on the
football team last fall. Dick is pitching on
one of the baseball teams at Park School.

Lafe Aldrich writes he saw President
Roosevelt recently. He secems to be going
in for out-door sports as he received a ten-
nis racquet, baseball bat, and even some
tad-poles for his birthday.

Gus Van Cortlandt did not mention it
but he is playing third base on the school
ball team and his friend Peter Roberts is
the pitcher.

Stanley Aldrich also seems to be going
in for strenuousness. He writes that he has
joined a swimming club and rides horse-
back twice a week. Then, just to keep
himself busy on rainy days, he is making
a two-tube transmitting wireless set.

The Colonel writes that life on a farm
is very busy what with ice to cut and cords
of wood to split and stack and now he is
going in for plowing.

George Gaston started to play football
this fall at the University of Richmond,
and received a cracked jawbone. He played
on the basketball squad during the winter,
and at present he is practising tennis in
order to be able to take Don over this
summer.

LITTLE WOHELO NEWS

Our new campers from Providence tcok
all the honors in the recent flower show
there. Peggy Campbell won second prize
for a “Bouquet for Mother's Desk,” and
her sister, Jane, won honorable meation in
that class. Janet Salisbury, whose mother
used to be at camp (Katherine Mitchell)
won the first prize for her “Arrangement
of Spring Flowers,” ‘while Mary Frances
Lyon had honorable mention in that group.
They will be able to do wonders with the
flower garden at the farm this summer, and
the Little Wohelo tables in the dining room
should bloom as they never bloomed before.

Jackie spent some of her Easter vacation
with Max in Boston. She had a most suc-
cessful season with her basketball team in
Laconia, and it played in the final state
tournament.

Betty Dawsen has spent most of her
spare time between art classes and dancing
this winter.

Joan Foster’s father gave her a type-
writer for her birthday, and she can type-
write beautifully now.

Rita Rainsford and Barbara Boyden won
highest honors in the Lower School at Bed-
ford-Rippowam. Cornelia Clapp, Barbara
Boyden, and Rita Rainsford all had articles
in the Rippowam Record for March. Mil-
dred Boyden is editor of the Record.

Diane Godwin, registered for Little Wo-
helo, had a burglar break into her room in
New York during Easter, but he was so
surprised to see her that she scared him out
without his getting much more than a
bruise on the shins from falling over the
furniture.

Sally McBee has passed her Junior Life
Saving tests this winter and is all set to be
one of the first Water Babies at camp next
summer. She has been doing some fishing
this spring, but tried first of all to catch
fish with a fly and no hook. It didn’t work
very well.

Anne Meade Hubbard is coming to Lit-
tle Wohelo this summer. She is a cousin of
Janet Meade, who is also coming to camp.
Other new registrations for Little Wohelo
are: Elizabeth and Louise Harvey, of New
Haven; Jeanne Elizabeth Mills, of Douglas-
ton, L. I.; Louise Kahill; Cornelia Clapp,
of Bedford Hills, N. Y.; and Peggy and
Jane Campbell of Providence. Peggy and
Jane were at Columbine Hill with Dottie
and Halsey last fall, and are day pupils at
Whezler now.
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Luther Gulick Camps This Summer

Coming Back To

HE Allen, Fanniebelle

Ashby, Mary Virginia
Austin, Evelyn Page
Austin, Margaret
Austin, Richard
Bancker, Louise
Bancroft, Dennison
Bancroft, Elinor M.
Barrett, Rice

Bensen, Albert
Bensen, Robert

Boyden, Mr.-Mrs. Bartlett

Boyden, Barbara
Boyden, Mariella
Boyden, Mildred

Boyden, Mr.-Mrs. Rob’t W.

Booker, Margaret A.
Campbell, Jane
€ampbell, Margaret
Christopher, Carol B.
Christopher, Marie:
Clapp, Cornelia
Considine, Elisabeth
Crossley, Helen M.
Cushing, Jean
Cushman, Jane
Dana, Harriet
Dawson, Betty
Dorkey, Margaret

Drummond, Margaret Dey
Eken, Elizabeth Bramall

Faust, Olva F.
Findley, Frances G..
Findley, Thomas

Findley, Mrs. Mabel W..

Fleischman, Frank
Foster, Joan
Gaston, George

Godfrey, Mary Frances

Godwin, Diane
Godwin, James
Green, Frances L..
Green, Priscilla P.

Gulick, Mr.-Mrs. J. Halsey

Gulick, Katherine M.
Haight, Barbara
Halladay, Jean
Hamilton, Jane
Harvey, Elizabeth.
Harvey, Louise

HC Henley, Jean Emily

s

Hill, Marjorie
Hodgman, Cecil
Hoellrich, Bertha
Holland, Jane
Hoyt, Millicent
Hubbard, Anne ML
Hustis, Elise
Jareckie, Doris:
Jaynes, Helen:
Jaynes, Robert
Jencks, Nancy L.
Kabhill, Louise

Kimmey, Eleanor Louise

LaMay, Alice

= HCLeButt, Dorothy

- ne Littell, Margaret

Lund, Nancy Elizabeth
Lyon, Mary Frances

e

McBee, William
- McBee, Sally
o F McGay, Jean

McGay, Norman

= Mclntosh, Ann

s Macomber, Mary

$ Major, Jane
Marden, Barbara
Maxcy, Helen Louise

: Meade, Janet Edgar

= Merrill, Mrs. George

Merritt, Caroline

Mills, Jeanne

Moore, Minnie T.

Oakes, Nathan P.

Parkhurst, Patricia

= Patterson, Martha

Perrine, Mary

Pfeiffer, Barbara

= Plaisted, Gertrude

s Platt, Emily Kent

Powers, Marie

> Ragle, John

Ragle, Richard

Rainsford, Dorothy

Rainsford, George

. Rainsford, Rita

= Reynolds, May

z % Riter, Mary Louise
Robertson, Enid

s Robinson, Charlotte
Robinson, Louise
Rust, Winslow
Schell, Esther

= Schell, Haskell
Schneider, Jean

S Scott, Peggy
Shepardson, Betsy

= #%Slade, Anstis

S Smith, Elizabeth
Spear, Ellen Louise

§

= Spear, Sally Martha
- Stoddard, Eleanor
- Strohm, Eleanore
Suitor, John
Thayer, Anne Smith
- t  Townsend; Adelaide
Van Cortlandt, Augustus
- 3 Vondermubhll, Barbara
- S Vondermuhll, Dorothy
- Woalker, Robert

Wallace, Ben. L.
Wallace, Joan

- Waterman, Donald
= . Wharey, Robert
= . White, Reba

Whittemore, Charles
Whittemore, Larry
Williams, Edgar
Williams, Elizabeth
Wonders, Anne

SUMMER CALENDAR
1934

Friday, June 29
Camp Opens.

Saturday, August 4

Camp Circus, for the benefit of the
South Casco Village Improvement As-
sociation. Last year fourteen neighbor-
ing camps participated and enough
money was raised to purchase fire-
fighting apparatus for the protection
of the village.

Saturday, August 18
Sebago Wohelo Water Sports’ Day:
Swimming Exhibition, 10.30 a. m.
Boating and Sailing, 3:30 p. m.

Monday, August 20
Little Wohelo Water Sports,
10:30 a. m.
Sebago Wohelo Dance Recital,
3:30 p. m.
Sebago Wohelo Musical, 7:30 p. m.
Tuesday, August 21
Riding Exhibition, both camps,
10:30 a. m.
Marionette and Dancing Exhibition,
Little Wohelo, 3:30 p. m.
Little Wohelo Banquet, 6:30 p. m.

Wednesday, August 22

Camp Timanous:
Riding Exhibition, 9:30 a. m.
Water Sports, 11:00 a. m.

Sebago Wohelo Craft Exhibition, 3:30°

to 6:00 p. m.
Sebago Wohelo Banquet, 6:00 p. m.
Grand Council Fire.

Thursday, August 23
Sebago Wohelo and Little Wohelo de-
vote day to packing.
Timanous Banquet, 7:00 p. m.

Friday, August 24
Camp Closes.

NATURE MAGAZINE
EDITORIAL

An _editorial written by Halsey titled
“Are You Going to Camp?” appeared in
the April issue of Nature Magazine, The
editorial emphasizes the fact that the camp
activities are important but that they are
incidental to the more important and intan-
gible qualities of character which may be,
absorbed. He mentioned a few definite ex-
amples of boys and girls who have learned
to live with others and have started life-
long traits which have aided them in their
after camp life.

TINY WOHELO
EQUIPMENT

Coming all the way from Texas are some’
hand-made rush bottom chairs for the Tiny
Wobheloites. They're the most comfortable
chairs you ever saw (for Tiny Woheloites)
being nine inches and eleven inches “on
the sit™ as the Mexican who makes them
explains it. The two sizes are to allow for

the tremendous growth that’s expected of

all Tiny Woheloites in the eight weeks.

IN MEMORIAM

Margaret Carrington, of Newark, died
this Easter. She was at Little Wohelo °
in 1922 and at Sebago Wohelo in 1923,
1924, and 1925. Her sisters, Barbara
and Elizabeth, were also at camp.

Kathryn Lowell (Mrs. Elbert John-
son) died on February 20th, of a strep-
tococcus infection, leaving a ten-day-old
son. Kathryn was a Trusted Girl Coun-
sellor at Sebago Wohelo in 1920.
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